From: SUPERVISION

To:

CC: EC DPO (EC)

<EC-DPO@ec.europa.eu>

Sent at: 21/05/24 17:12:02

Subject: Our ref.: 2022-1189 - D(2024) 1572 - Closure of

complaint against EPSO

Dear Madam,

Please find attached, for your attention, a letter signed by Mr Leonardo Cervera Navas, Secretary General of the EDPS, concerning the case in reference.

Kind regards,

EDPS Secretary General



Tel. (+32) 228 31900 | Fax +32(0)22831950 | >

Email supervision@edps.europa.eu

European Data Protection Supervisor

Postal address: Rue Wiertz 60, B-1047 Brussels

Office address: Rue Montoyer 30, B-1000 Brussels

💆 @EU_EDPS 🔎 www.edps.europa.eu

This email (and any attachment) may contain information that is internal or confidential. Unauthorised access, use or other processing is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please inform the sender by reply and then delete all copies. Emails are not secure as they can be intercepted, amended, and infected with viruses. The EDPS therefore cannot guarantee the security of correspondence by email.







LEONARDO CERVERA NAVAS SECRETARY-GENERAL

Director **European Personnel Selection Office European Commission** B-1049 Brussels

Brussels, 21 May 2024

D(2024) 1572 C 2022-1189 Please use supervision@edps.europa.eu for all correspondence

Subject: Closure of complaint against EPSO (Case 2022-1189)

Dear

I am writing to you with regard to EPSO's follow up on the EDPS Review Decision on a complaint against EPSO submitted by (the complainant) on 16 November 2022 (Case 2022-1189).

In paragraph 6.17 of his Review Decision of 31 October 2023, the EDPS issued the following order to EPSO:

Therefore, the EDPS under Article 58(2)(d) of the Regulation hereby ORDERS EPSO to comply with the complainant's request to be granted access to all his log data, the time and the purpose of each access generated by consultation operations of his EPSO profile in the context of the four EPSO selection procedures to which he participated, where available'.

The EDPS has carefully analysed EPSO's reply to the complainant of 30 November 2023, and its further clarifications provided by letter of 3 May 2024. The EDPS concludes that EPSO has provided the complainant with the logs generated by consultation operations of his EPSO profile that it had in its possession. This means that EPSO has complied with the EDPS order to grant the complainant access to all his log data available in the systems used for the purpose of managing selection procedures.



Postal address: rue Wiertz 60 - B-1047 Brussels Offices: rue Montoyer 30 - B-1000 Brussel

E-mail: edps@edps.europa.eu Website: edps.europa.eu Tel.: 32 2-283 19 00 - Fax: 32 2-283 19 50

In light of the above, the EDPS has decided to close Case 2022-1189.

We thank you for your cooperation.

Yours sincerely,



Leonardo CERVERA NAVAS

Cc: